Minutes of the third (3rd) meeting of the Hearst Accessibility Committee June 14, 2021

The third (3rd) meeting of this committee took place online, through the Microsoft Teams application.

In attendance:

Anne-Marie Portelance, President Claire Forcier Brianna Picard Julie Lanoix Daniela Gagnon Josée Vachon

Janine Lecours, Clerk/Division Registrar

1. Opening

The President opened the meeting at 5:07 pm. She welcomed all executive members Including Janine Lecours, the municipality's clerk/division Registrar.

2. Review of the last Executive Committee meeting minutes (April 12, 2021)

Anne-Marie Portelance reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting.

3. Business arising from previous minutes (April 12, 2021)

International day for Persons with disabilities

The President invited members to submit their ideas for activities to mark the International day of Persons with Disabilities that will be held on December 3rd 2021.

4. New Business

Accessibility Policies

Janine Lecours consulted with committee members on the municipality's accessibility policies.

 Invitation to the Special Needs Sector Round Table of the Assemblée de la francophonie de l'Ontario

A.-M. Portelance informed members of an invitation received from l'Assemblée de la francophonie de l'Ontario to participate in their Special Needs Sector Table.

Google Meet meeting with Mahamalou Sidibé and Daphnée Lacroix from AFO

A.-M. Portelance, Daniela Gagnon, Josée Vachon and Brianna Picard took part in a Google Meet presentation on accessible websites organized by Mahamalou Sidilé and Daphnée Lacroix of the AFO.

5. Tip of the month

Consumer Protection Ontario

Consumer Protection Ontario is an awareness program from Ontario's Ministry of Government and Consumer Services and other public organizations, known as administrative authorities, that promotes consumer rights and public safety. Link: https://www.ontario.ca/page/consumer-protection-ontario

6. Adjournment

President adjourned the meeting at 6:22 pm.

The next Executive Committee meeting will take place on Monday, September 13, 2021 at 5 p.m., in the City Hall conference room or via the Microsoft Teams application.

Anne-Marie Portelance, President